
Happy New Year Fellow Legionnaires & Friends of the Legion:
I want to start off by welcoming Ramos Lucino Romero the owner of Natural
Images Tree Service and Natural Images Landscaping. Lucino was kind enough
to help us out with our 9/11 memorial tree this year and he just took out an ad to
help support the cost of the Reporter. I would also like to thank all of our sponsors
for all their support in 2021. We could not produce the Reporter if it were 
not for all of you. Thank You!! I would also like to point out Don Fisher for 
volunteering his time to help fix our audio system just before our Legion

Christmas Potluck. Don was the man that originally installed the system back in the 1960s.
  The New Year brings with it a fresh start and new motivation to accomplish even more than we
did this past year. All of us experienced so much upheaval in our lives but weathering any storm
successfully is often done by keeping true to one’s principles and in our case the Four Pillars of the
American Legion. We continued to use these pillars as our guide throughout the yoyo effect of the
pandemic. This past year we successfully executed Bingo, the Memorial Day Parade, 4th of July
Parade, Auxiliary Summer Fair, Car Show, Annual Golf Classic, Annual Chicken BBQ, Holiday
Craft Fair, Veterans Day Ceremony, 2022 Planning Meeting, Christmas Pot Luck and the Legionnaires and Auxiliary
held their monthly meetings. All of these events could not be possible if it were not for the amazing volunteers in our 
organization and the wonderful community support we receive. We were not able to accomplish all of our goals set for
2021 and that is ok because we were able to raise some fund in order to prepare for our new vision starting in 2022. The
goal for 2022 is to begin to move away from sustaining our current status and into a new vision for the future. 2022 will
mark a new method to communicate that vision to the public. The Four Pillars of the American Legion will be our guide
as we look to transform the Post in its membership and physical makeup. Take a look at the historian column this month
for more information on these Four Pillars and why the Legion exists. Whenever I’m asked, “What is the Legion?” 
I refer to these pillars and I emphasize the Legion is not a bunch of crusty old Veterans sitting at the bar telling War stories…
ok… there is a little truth to that but the Legion continues to serve
our community like we served our Country in uniform. We 
provide a home for our local Girl Scouts, Cub Scouts and Boy
Scouts to meet. We help inculcate in them a sense of patriotism
and love of Country. We work hand-in-hand with the NJROTC
program to nurture in them a sense of service to their community
so they may experience the reward of pride of accomplishment.
In 2022 we will continue in these relationships and also 
communicate our vision to the public through artist renderings
of what our goals are.  It is vital to our future that we transform
the physical makeup of the Post in order to serve into the 21st
Century. The Legion has not been physically updated since the
1960’s addition of the main hall. We have done a great job of
updating and or repairing mechanicals and structures to include
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Once again it has been a quiet month for the Chaplain
and there is not anything new to report at this time. 
Many people think of winter as the end of the year. I
prefer to think of it as the beginning. It makes those long
cold nights so much more bearable knowing that each
day is bringing us a little more light and warmth. It is a
great time of the year to relax and get recharged both
mentally and physically for what’s to come. Happy
New Year to all!
Jeff Chagnon, Post Chaplin
Home: 631.765.6077  •  Cell: 631.456.3258
“You aspire to great things? Begin with little ones.” 

- St. AugustineContinued on the next page



the handicap ramp, new heating system, new fire suppression system in the kitchen, paving the front of the building and
installing drywells, renovation of commander and Auxiliary rooms, repair of some of the electrical to reduce the risk of
fire and improve lighting. All of these projects are just the beginning. In 2021 we received several roofer quotes and 
happily we discovered that we do not need to replace the entire roof. There is a large section that has many more years
left on it so the funds we did raise toward the roof will be used to repair and replace sections of the roof as well as updating
the gutter system. When these repairs are accomplished, we will install a ring camera and light system around the Post
to help illuminate the area and ensure we have an additional layer of security. We need two new bathrooms to include
handicap accessibility as the population that we serve require them. This is not a simple task as it requires an architect,
plans, totally new plumbing system and possibly updates to our sanitation system. This and any other major transformation
vision needs a project manager and a team of volunteers to help oversee the project. This is where you come in. When I
say you, I mean those of you out there that have experience and possibly even businesses that can execute these projects.
The Legion will work diligently to help raise the funds but we need your help to make these visions come true. Consider
taking on just one of these projects with a group of your friends forming a team that executes a project in honor of a
Veteran or Veterans. The Eagle Scout Project is a perfect example of how our kids give back to our community so we
now ask our adult population to follow their example. The project you and your team oversee can be dedicated to the
Veterans you wish to honor by naming that project after them with a permanent plaque similarly to all the names on the
stools and chairs in the bar. When you participate in these projects, you’re not just executing a construction job but directly
impacting your community. Our facility not only provides a place for the recently mentioned organizations to meet but
it also provides an affordable place for those in our community to host weddings, birthday parties, graduation parties,
and so much more. We do not compete with local business as we all know the wealth that is coming to the North Fork
and there is nothing wrong with that change; however, more and more of our local population is priced out of such venues
and I’m a perfect example. I held my wedding at the Post because I was in no position to have my wedding at a Vineyard
or catering hall unless I wanted to take out a substantial loan. I’m constantly
running into people that express to me their fond memories of their wedding at
the post or birthday party. We can’t continue to serve the community unless we
update the facility to ensure its future use. Will you partner with the Legion to
take on a project? If you do then please give me a call 631-702-3083. Take a
look at the rest of the Reporter and you will see some of the artist rendering or
vision photos of what we would like to see for our future and possible projects
you can volunteer to help come true. We will continue throughout the year to
communicate our vision and we are excited for the future because we know the
North Fork always steps-up. 
For God and Country, God Bless, 
Charles J. Sanders, Post 803 Commander
www.post803.com
gtgpost803@gmail.com
Post Number 631.765.2276

If you want to purchase tickets please
contact Jan Powers 914-213-8467 or

email GalaxyFCC@gmail.com.

JACKPOT IS NOW $4,884 
That is the winner take home!!!

Commander’s Report Continued

RegenBenzMacKenzie
regen, Benz & Mackenzie, c.P.A.’S, P.c.

certified Public Accountants
240 Beckwith Avenue • Southold, new York 11971

Phone 631.765.1118 • FAx 631.765.1755

www.rbmcpas.com

631.765.1061 Feather Hill Village 
53345 Main Road • Southold, NY 11971
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"All work and no play makes Jack a dull boy” - James Howell's Proverbs (1659) 
    THIS MONTH: VACATIONS FOR MILITARY | BY MILITARY

If you're planning a vacation and trying to find an available hotel/apartment/home for a temporary stay, CONUS or
OUTCONUS, reasonably priced and sometimes owned by a deployed military member, look to website specifically 
designed for military members; AHRN:  www.ahrn.com  (Automated Housing Referral Network);

Homes.mil: www.homes.mil, and MBO:  www.militarybyowner.com which, if you’re advertising, charge fees.
AHRN is the current version of the old Department of Defense (DoD) website for housing referrals and HOMES.mil is
a publicly accessible Department of Defense (DoD) website.  When a customer searches for a rental, they are required
to select a specific installation, then they can include other information such as number of bedrooms. A list is returned
that includes all the properties that meet those search criteria. 
Which One Should You Use? MBO, AHRN, and Homes.mil are all designed to provide the same service: to provide
a database of properties available for rent or sale to military families.   All three allow you to search by installation,
property features, location, or cost.  I recommend that you use all three.  
What are your experiences and thoughts about these websites?  Does one work better for you than the others? Share so
we all can learn!  
    Until next month! 
    David Chiaro
    keyarrow@hotmail.com

HH VETERANS BENEFITS “CORNER”

HH LEGION AUXILIARY POST 803 HH

Happy New Year! As we start anew let’s focus on the positive possibilities ahead of us and try to leave the negative behind.
Each day is a new adventure, some with joy and some with trepidation.  Day by day we will face it with the help of our family,
friends and community!
Our Christmas potluck dinner in December was a wonderful party!  Thank you, Commander Sanders, for putting it 

together and to all who helped and brought delicious food.  Music was provided by Jeff Earl and Steve Read, known 
as NRG, or “No Request Group”.  And a very special thank you goes to the Van Bourgondiens for donating beautiful
poinsettias for the centerpieces!  
In December we helped veterans here in Southold Town and donated to Wreaths Across America, the organization that 

delivers wreaths to our National Cemeteries.  At our January meeting we will have a representative from Warrior Ranch in
Calverton do a presentation for us.  Linda and Janique will be working on interviews for Girls State, which will be held in
person this year.  Our Daytona Party is on for Sunday, February 20th.  There is as usual a lot happening at Post 803!
This time of year brings to mind the installation ceremonies for so many elected officials locally, statewide and nationally.
As they raise their right hands, usually the first words they say are “I swear to uphold the Constitution of the United States”.
Let’s hold them to it!
Our next meeting will be on Wednesday January 12th at 7:00pm.  Members who are interested in meeting beforehand for

pizza at 6:30 should RSVP to me.  Looking forward to seeing you all and listening to Eileen Shannahan from Warrior Ranch.
   Joan Cochran, President 



Happy New Year to all! Last month I attended the Post's planning agenda meeting, and there
will be a full year of upcoming events!   Plans have begun to take shape for an outdoor covered
pavilion adjacent to the Legion that can be used for many events and ceremonies.
With over 700 people receiving this newsletter, let's all stay connected and participate,
whether a little or a lot, and help out at Legion events. 

If you haven't sent in your 2022 dues already you can mail them to the post Att: SAL.
Most of us are feeling the inflation pinch on our budgets so come on down to the very affordable

Friday nights at the Legion bar.  Jan has a slew of new bands booked for 2022 which will be posted. 
Let's all hope for a better upcoming year in 2022!!
I leave you with a quote whose author is still in debate.
"The greatest danger to American freedom is a government that ignores the constitution."
P.S. Our first meeting in 2022 will be Tuesday, January 11th. We will meet from 6PM-6:30PM and then
joint the Legionnaires at the bar for pizza and drinks.

   Gary Iorio, 
SAL Commander
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HH SONS OF THE LEGION HH

Post Status:We currently have 131/199 (65.8%) paid up members for 2022. If you haven’t paid your dues
for 2021, please do to maintain your continuous years of membership. If your current membership card
has a date of 2022, you have already paid your dues for 2022. If you don’t have a 2022 Membership ID
Card, send in $50 and I will send you your card ASAP.
New Members: Are always welcome, use P.O. Box 591
Ladies Auxiliary Membership Attention: Donna St Pierre
Sons of Legion Membership Attention: Gary Iorio

Post 803 Legionnaire Membership Requirements: To join Post 803, for Legionnaires you need to submit an American
Legion Membership application, a copy of your DD-214 or discharge, and $50 for annual dues. To send in your 2021
dues ($50) or your New Member Requirements use Post 803, P.O. Box 591, Southold, NY 11971.
    Thanks for supporting our Post. 
    Bob Cochran, 
Membership Chairman, 
631.765.5828

HH MEMBERSHIP HH
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OUR SPONSORS

From the Legion Family We want to say 
Thank You to Mark and Karen Heppner
for their years of support to the Legion.

Congratulations on the sale of your Cutchogue 
location and best wishes for your 
new adventures in Riverhead.

!

! !
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— 2021 GOALS —
1. Investigation of 2nd Floor Emergency Exit (Internal or External): Project Managers are Boy

Scout/Girl Scout Leadership
2. Set of Building Plans for the Post to Assist with Future Vision: Project Manager/Architect Needed 
3. Outdoor Sign Installed: Project Manager is the Commander
4. Execution of Roof Replacement and Repair: Project Manager Needed (Estimates already complete)
5. Paint Both Exterior Entrances: Project Manager is Boy Scout Leadership
6. Go Fund Me Page/Amazon Smile: Project Manager is Cub Scout Leadership
7. Fundraising Thermometer Installed after project costs developed: Project Manager is Commander
8. ATM for Events: Project Manager is Jan Powers
9. Paint Interior of Main Hall and Entrance: Project Manager Needed
10. New White Boards for Organization: Project Manager Jan Powers
11. Fixing the Handicap Signs in Parking Lot: Project Manager is Cub Scout Leadership
12. Major Cleaning of Hall to Include Waxing Floors: Project Manager is Commander
13. Investigate the Repair, Replacement and or Exposure of Main Hall Ceiling to Improve Aesthetic of

Main Hall: Project Manager Needed
14. Install Picture Molding in Hall to Keep Tape off Walls and Provide Picture Molding Wire: Project

Manager Needed
15. Install an Automated External Defibrillator: Project Manager Needed
16. Ring Camera and Motion Detection Outdoor Light System Installed: Project Manager is the Commander
17. Investigate and Prepare Plans for Pavilion: Project Manager Needed but will work with Commander

(Preliminary Cost Estimate Complete)
18. Investigate Point of Sale System for Bar: Project Manager is Dave Chiaro
19. Organize Kitchen Cabinets and Re-Stock Salt/Pepper and Other Items for 2022: Project Manager

Needed but Will Work with Jan Powers
20. New Reusable Patriotic Table Centerpieces for Events (20 Needed): Project Manager Needed 
21. Another Legion Clean Out Event to Keep the Post Clean & Organized: Project Manager is the Commander
22. Department of Health Class Taken and Certification: Jan Powers and one other Legion Member
23. New House and Grounds Member Identified to Assist with Overall Maintenance of Facility: 

Will be Trained by Joe St Pierre

VOLUNTEER CORNER
• We need someone to help Jan sell Queen of Hearts tickets

when he is not available or when we have large events.
Please contact Jan at 914.213.8467

• We need a new ABC (Alcoholic Beverage Control) Officer
for the Post. If you want to help the Legion but you 
just don’t have time to come to all the meetings and 
volunteer for big events then this job is perfect for you. 

• We need a new house-and-grounds member to help 
manage projects and keep the Post facility in good 
working order. If you are good with projects around 
the house and you like fixing or working on projects then
this job is perfect for you. 

• Please contact the commander for more information or
ask Joe St. Pierre as he has been tirelessly holding this 
position for years. 

LONG-TERMGOALS
1. 9/11 Memorial Tree Pavers
2. Renovation of 2nd Floor
3. Emergency Exit for 2nd Floor
4. Bar Makeover
5. Point of Sale (POS)

System for the Bar
6. Bathrooms Renovation

(Handicap Accessible)
7. Basement Walls Coating for 

Brick Deterioration Mitigation
8. Pavilion
9. Exterior of Post

Painted/Stained
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AT THE LEGION
51655 Main Road, Southold

Join our new 
Southold American Legion

Griswold Terry Glover Post 803 Page. 

Keep up with events & activities 
and support your local Legion.

Visit the Legion website homepage 
at www.post803.com and 

click on the Facebook link to join.

Visit Facebook for updates on the 
next band playing at the Legion!

FRIDAY NIGHTS
6:30 PM - 9:30 PM

LIVE MUSIC
this JANUARY 

and FEBRUARY!

LINDSAY REEVE
BAND

JANUARY 21st

TOM CHUPKA 
& BILL GALENTE
FEBRUARY 4th

FLASHBACK
TRIO

FEBRUARY 25th

THE NORTH FORK
DIRT BAND

FEBRUARY 11th



HH HISTORIAN HH
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1919
March 15-17
Members of the American Expeditionary Force convene in
Paris for the first American Legion caucus.
May 8-10
St. Louis Caucus. "The American Legion" is adopted as the
organization's official name. The Legion's draft preamble
and constitution are approved.
June 9
The National Executive Committee adopts the Legion emblem. 
Sept. 16
Congress charters The American Legion. 
Nov. 10-12
First Legion convention convenes in Minneapolis. The
Constitution and preamble are adopted. Delegates vote 361-
323 to locate the Legion's national headquarters in Indi-
anapolis, instead of Washington. A resolution is passed in
support of Boy Scouts of America. Today, the Legion is the
chartering agency for more than 1,700 Scouting units made
up of approximately 64,000 youths.
1920s
Aug. 9, 1921
The Legion's efforts result in the creation of the U.S. Veterans
Bureau, forerunner of the Veterans Administration. Today,
the Legion continues to lobby for adequate funding to cover
medical, disability, education and other benefits for veterans.
June 15, 1923
The first "Flag Code" is drafted during a Legion conference
in Washington. Congress adopts the code in 1942. Today,
the Legion is at the forefront of efforts to pass a constitutional
amendment to protect the U.S. flag from physical desecration.

July 17, 1925
The Legion creates the American Legion Baseball program.
Today, more than 50 percent of Major League Baseball
players are graduates of the program. About 82,000 youths
play on Legion-sponsored teams each year.
1930s
September 1932
The Sons of The American Legion is officially recognized
during the 1932 National Convention in Portland, Ore.
June 23, 1935
The first American Legion Boys State convenes in Springfield,
Ill., to help youths gain an understanding of the structure
and operation of the federal government. The first Boys 
Nation, bringing together youth leadership from all the
Boys State programs, convenes in 1946. Today, more than
19,500 young men participate in Boys State, and 98 in Boys
Nation, from 49 of the 50 states.
June 1, 1938
The final round of the Legion's first annual National High
School Oratorical Contest is conducted in Norman, Okla.
Today, more than 3,400 high-school students from around
the country compete annually in the contest, which promotes
a greater understanding of the U.S. Constitution. Winners
receive thousands of dollars in college scholarships.

For a complete chronology and to learn more visit:
https://www.legion.org/history The information for this 
article was derived from this website. 

Charles J. Sanders 
Post 803 
Commander & Historian

The American Legion was chartered by Congress in
1919 as a patriotic veterans organization. Focusing on
service to veterans, service members and communities,
the Legion evolved from a group of war-weary veterans
of World War I into one of the most influential nonprofit
groups in the United States. Membership swiftly grew
to over 1 million, and local posts sprang up across the
country. Today, membership stands at nearly 2 million in
more than 13,000 posts worldwide. The posts are 
organized into 55 departments: one each for the 50
states, along with the District of Columbia, Puerto Rico,
France, Mexico and the Philippines. Over the years, the
Legion has influenced considerable social change in
America, won hundreds of benefits for veterans and
produced many important programs for children and
youth. Following is a chronology of significant dates in
Legion history:



HH 2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS HH

01/7   Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
01/11 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
01/11 Tues.   Sons of the Legion Meeting 6PM Bar 6:30PM
01/12 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM 
01/14 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
01/21 Fri.       Band: Lindsay Reeve 6:30PM 
                      & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
01/28 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM 
02/04 Fri.       Band: Tom Chupka/Bill Galente 6:30PM 
                      & Queen of Hearts 8PM
02/08 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM • Meeting 7:30PM
NA                 Auxiliary Meeting: No Meeting this Month 
02/11 Fri.       Band: North Fork Dirt Band 6:30PM 
                      & Queen of Hearts 8PM
02/18 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
02/20 Sun.     Daytona 500 Party 1PM-6PM
02/25 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
03/04 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
03/08 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
03/08 Tues.   Sons of the Legion Meeting 6PM Bar 6:30PM
03/09 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM 
03/11 Fri.       Band: Who Are Those Guys 6:30PM 
                      & Queen of Hearts 8PM
03/18 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
03/25 Fri.       Band: Dead Wood Quartet 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts 8PM
04/01 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
04/08 Fri.       Band: Rob Europe and Ban 6:30PM 
                      & Queen of Hearts 8PM
04/12 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
04/13 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
04/15 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
04/22 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
04/29 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM  
05/06 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM  
05/10 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
05/10 Tues    Sons of the Legion Meeting 6PM Bar 6:30PM
05/11 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
05/13 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM 
05/20 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
05/27 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM     
05/30 Mon.    Memorial Day Parade
06/03 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM     
06/07 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
06/08 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM 
06/10 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
06/14 Tue.     Legion Flag Day Dinner 6:00PM Bar 
                      & 6:45PM Start of Ceremony
06/17 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM  
06/24 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
07/01 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM 
07/04 Mon.    4th of July Parade: Muster 11:30 
                      Intersection Boisseau & Rt. 25

07/08 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM 
07/08 Fri.       Auxiliary Summer Fair Setup 6PM 
07/09 Sat.     Auxiliary Summer Fair: 9AM to 3PM        
07/12 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
07/12 Tues.   Sons of the Legion Meeting 6PM Bar 6:30PM
07/13 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting 7PM
07/15 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
07/22 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
07/29 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
08/05 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
08/09 Tues.    Executive & Business Meeting: Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
08/10 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
08/12 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
08/19 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
08/26 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
08/26 Fri.       Car Show Setup 6PM
08/28 Sun.     Annual Car Show: 9AM to 3PM (Chair Denise Thilberg)
09/02 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
08/09 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
09/11 Sat.     Patriot’s Day NEVER FORGET!
09/13 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
09/13 Tues.   Sons of the Legion Meeting 6PM Bar 6:30PM
09/14 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
09/16 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
09/23 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
09/26 Mon.    Annual Golf Classic at Islands End
09/30 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
10/07 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
10/07 Fri.       Chicken BBQ Setup 6PM
10/08 Sat.     Annual Chicken BBQ: 4PM to 7PM Takeout is available! 
10/11 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
10/12 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
10/14 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
10/21 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
10/28 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
11/01 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
11/04 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
11/04 Fri.       Craft Fair Setup 6PM
11/06 Sun.     Holiday Craft Fair 11AM to 4PM (Chair Auxiliary)
11/08 Tues.   Election Day PLEASE VOTE!
11/09 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
11/11 Fri.       Veterans Day Ceremony 11AM & Veteran Brunch to Follow
11/11 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM 
11/16 Wed.    2023 Planning Meeting 6PM          
11/18 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
12/02 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
12/07 Wed.    Pearl Harbor Remembrance & Foxwoods Trip
12/09 Fri.       Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM 
                      & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM 
12/09 Fri.       Decorate the Hall for Christmas 6PM
12/13 Tues.    Executive and Business Meeting: 
                      Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
12/16 Fri.       Legion Pot Luck Christmas Party 6:30PM
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Commander - Charles J. Sanders
1st Vice Commander - Jeff Chagnon

2nd Vice Commander - Vacant
Past Commander - Earl Brock
Adjutant - David DeFriest

Finance Officer - Jim Cowan
1st Finance Assistant - Mort Kelly

2nd Finance Assistant - Raymond Terry
Sergeant at Arms - Neil Rochford

Chaplain - Jeff Chagnon
Post Historian - Charles J. Sanders
Membership Chair - Bob Cochran

Commander - Gary Iorio
1st Vice - Rich Feely

2nd Vice - Michael Anasagasti
Adjutant - Brian Hughes
Treasurer - Brian Hughes

Sergeant at Arms - Jonathan Bitner
Chaplain - Daniel Kaelin

Historian - Douglas Kalvnas

HHLEGION OFFICERSHHHH JANUARY & FEBRUARY 2022 HH

MADE IN AMERICA

President - Joan Cochran
Vice Pres - Denise Thilberg 
Treasurer - Margie Brock

Recording Sec., - Priscilla Devine

HHAUXILIARY OFFICERSHH

HHSAL OFFICERS HH

01/7   Fri.      Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM 
                     & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
01/11 Tues.   Executive and Business Meeting: 
                     Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
01/11 Tues.   Sons of the Legion Meeting 6PM Bar 6:30PM
01/12 Wed.    Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM 
01/14 Fri.      Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM 
                     & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
01/21 Fri.      Band: Lindsay Reeve 6:30PM 
                     & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
01/28 Fri.      Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM 
                     & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM 
02/04 Fri.      Band: Tom Chupka/Bill Galente 6:30PM 
                     & Queen of Hearts 8PM
02/08 Tues.   Executive and Business Meeting: 
                     Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
02/11 Fri.      Band: North Fork Dirt Band 6:30PM 
                     & Queen of Hearts 8PM
02/18 Fri.      Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM 
                     & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM
02/20 Sun.    Daytona 500 Party 1PM-6PM
02/25 Fri.      Legion Bar is Open 6:30PM 
                     & Queen of Hearts Drawing 8PM


